TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP

ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN

MINUTES OF SEPTEMBER 12, 2006

TOWNSHIP PLANNING COMMISSION

TOWNSHIP HALL, EASTPORT, MICHIGAN

Present:  Russell, Colvin, Elbert, King, Gaskell, Parker and Thompson

Absent:  None

Others:  Briggs, Sullivan

Audience:  15

1. Meeting convened at 7:30 PM.

2. Approval of Agenda.  Agenda is approved

3. Minutes of August 8, 2006.  Minor corrections were made in item #9, second paragraph “9’ x 18’” is changed to “ 9’ x 22’ “ and in item 9, #5 “9’ x 18’” was changed to “ 9’ x 22’ “.  In item # 4, spelling of Clare is corrected.  Motion by Gaskell and seconded to accept the minutes as corrected passes 7-0.

4. Communications.  1.  Milton Township minutes have been received.  2.  Mr. Sullivan knows of no new training opportunities at this time.  3.  Mr. Colvin and Mr. Gaskell attended the New Designs for Development Seminar and brought a guidebook for each Commission member.  4.  Mr. Russell takes this opportunity to announce that he will not accept an appointment to another term on the PC and will be finished after October.  

5. Concerns of the Public.  From the audience, Terri Wooten speaks of the success of Stone Circle for the last 24 years and his concern with having to compete with A-Ga-Ming Wedding Reception noise.  He finds the noise crippling and has asked if they could tone it down.  It did help a little, but he has heard there may be 12 to 15 receptions next year.  He believes something should be done or others will not come to Stone Circle.  Mr. Briggs believes this commercial activity might not be a permitted use in a PRD.  Mr. Sullivan believes it is not.  Mr. Briggs has asked Derman and Turkelson, but they have not yet given a written reply.  He states the Township does not have a noise ordinance.  It is suggested that neighbors write individual letters to document their concern to the Sheriff.

From the audience Mr. Pardee asks about the Hunting Preserve.  Mr. Sullivan is still working on it and should have material to give to the PC for their review on September 26th and then place the item on the October Agenda.

6. Land Use Plan and Maps.  Mr. Sullivan states that the Road Map is a work in progress.  The TLT Board has approved distribution of the Plan to the appropriate agencies, etc.  Mr. Knoechel has a handout of revisions required to update the map. 

7. Short Term Rental Survey.  Mr. Parker discusses the survey, which was summarized in the quarterly TLT Newsletter.  He feels the numbers don’t drive us to do something immediately.  Mr. Gaskell wants to see something added to the Zoning Ordinance in “Definitions”.  Mr. Sullivan suggests that all recent zoning interpretations could be added as “attachments” to every Zoning Ordinance.  Russell will supply a list of these interpretations for the Commission to review by the next meeting.

8. Moratorium Update.  Mr. Briggs states the Public Hearing was held, but because the wording of the public copy available for review was different than the copy that was read at the meeting and approved, it has been suggested by Derman that the process should begin again.  When the wording has been selected and published, there will be a Public Hearing in November.  There is a motion by Parker and seconded that the Planning Commission schedule a public hearing to hear public comments on the Planning Commission’s request that the Township Board enact a temporary Zoning Ordinance change by imposing a six month moratorium on commercial development in the Township, in order to give the Planning Commission working time to complete the Township Master Plan and update the Township Zoning Ordinance.  Exact language of the moratorium resolution must be finalized and available for public review prior to notice of the hearing appearing in the newspaper.  Motion carries 7-0.  Parker will have a copy of the final language by the Sept 26th meeting for the commission’s review.

9. A-Ga-Ming Site Plan.  Because no representative is present the plan is not discussed.

10. Water’s Edge.  This project is on hold.  There is a motion by Russell and seconded that since we have not received an administratively complete application within the last 3 months, the Planning Commission considers the application rejected.  Motion carries 7-0.  

11. Concerns of the Commission.  1.  Parker states the TLT Board is going out for quotes on the new Public Safety Building at the San Marino location.  2.  The commission is reminded that election of officers will be held in October.

12. With no further business the motion to adjourn at 9:00 is carried.

These minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.

Kathy S. Windiate

Recording Secretary    

